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Minutes of the Public Art Panel Meeting held on Thursday, 11 June 2020 
File No: I2020/875 
 
PRESENT: Cr J Hackett, Cr S Ndiaye 
 

Staff: Joanne McMurtry (Community Development Officer) 
 Deb Stafford (Community & Cultural Development Coordinator) 
  
Invited Members: Peter Wood (Arts Northern Rivers), Sharon Sloane (Bunjalung of 

Byron Bay (Arakwal) Aboriginal Corporation) 
 

Community Representatives: Rick Molloy, Denise Napier, Lisa Hochhauser, Jack 
Dods 

 
 
Cr Ndiaye (Chair) opened the meeting at 11.33am and acknowledged that the meeting was being 
held on Bundjalung Country. 
 
APOLOGIES:  
 
An apology was received from Julie Lipsett. 
 
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST – PECUNIARY AND NON-PECUNIARY 
 
There were no declarations of interest. 
 
ADOPTION OF MINUTES FROM PREVIOUS MEETINGS  
 
Committee Recommendation:  

That the minutes of the Public Art Panel Meeting held on 9 April 2020 be confirmed. 
(Dods/Wood)  

The recommendation was put to the vote and declared carried. 
 
 
BUSINESS ARISING FROM PREVIOUS MINUTES 
 
The Public Art Panel would like to formally acknowledge the contribution made to public art in the 
Shire by Matt Baird who recently resigned from the Panel. 
 
 

 
STAFF REPORTS - CORPORATE AND COMMUNITY SERVICES 

Report No. 4.1 Memento Aestates - Project Update 
File No: I2020/717 
 
ACTION:  

That staff: 

1. Investigate a range of alternative sites for the artwork considering approvals from 
other agencies and stakeholders and project budget constraints. 
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2. Note that the Panel agrees for UAP to proceed with manufacture of the artwork and 
delivery to the depot for secure storage upon its completion. 

 
3. Note that the Panel has reviewed the final design documentation for the artwork 

and has no concerns or issues. 
 

(Wood/Hackett)  
 

 
Report No. 4.2 Public Art Proposal - Byron Bay Rotary Clock Mural 
File No: I2020/745 
 
Committee Recommendation:  

That the Public Art Panel recommends that Council thanks the applicant for their proposal 
for a mural on the Town Clock, Byron Bay, however does not support the proposed mural, 
noting that the mural is not consistent with the visual aesthetic of the built environment in 
the immediate locale. 
 

(Napier/Hochhauser)  
The recommendation was put to the vote and declared carried. 
 
 
 

 
STAFF REPORTS - SUSTAINABLE ENVIRONMENT AND ECONOMY 

Report No. 4.3 Advice 4 Marvell Street Public Art Plan 
File No: I2020/705 
 
ACTION:  

That the Public Art Panel provided feedback to the assessment officer with regards to the 
attached public art proposal for the hotel development at 4 Marvell Street, Byron bay. Note 
the presentation (#E2020/38948). 
 
     
 
 

 
There being no further business the meeting concluded at 1.25pm. 


